
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      Public Works Committee Agenda Communication 

 
 
 
Meeting Date:  August 3, 2020 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Construction Engineering Agreement 
 
Explanation:  Staff solicited bids for the reconstruction of W. Holland Street from Market to Main. 
The city budgeted to hire a Construction Engineer for the project much like is being done out on 
Lawndale. With Hutchison doing the Phase 3 Engineering on Lawndale, staff was hoping to bring in 
another Phase 3 consultant to help the city out.  
 Millenia’s Morton, IL office is primarily a Phase 3 consultant and they have strong experience 
in brick roadways and were the Phase 3 Consultant for Manor Parkway in Peoria. I have had previous 
experience with their firm as they were the phase 3 engineer for past projects that I have designed.  
 In haste to get the project out for bid, our consultant forgot to add construction staking into the 
project for the contractor to bid out. Millenia has a licensed surveyor on staff and has included this in 
the agreement. The city intends to use Millenia for the Phase 3 portion of the N. Main Street Safe 
Routes to Schools Project. The shared use of staff will bring the Construction Engineering cost lower 
for that project to help offset some of the overage on this budgeted item. 
 
Fiscal Impact: The agreement with Millennia is for $80,919. The FY 20-21 budget includes $84,000 
in Account #’s 
431-01-800-3100 
431-02-800-3100 
500-00-800-3100 
501-00-800-3100 
 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff requests approval of the engineering agreement with Millenia for 
an amount not to exceed $80,919. 
 

Action Requested:   PW Committee move the awarding of the bid to tonight’s city council meeting. 
 














